

NEWSLETTER

12 ISSUES PER YEAR DISTRIBUTED BY THE RIVERSIDE MOUNTAIN RESCUE UNIT, INC. — POST OFFICE BOX 5444, RIVERSIDE, CALIFORNIA 92517

A VOLUNTEER NON-PROFIT TAX DEDUCTIBLE CORPORATION — MEMBER OF THE MOUNTAIN RESCUE ASSOCIATION

Volume XIX, Issue VIII, August 1983 John Dew, Editor — Kevin Walker, Publisher — Dona Towell, Artist



SEARCH

Mission No. 8328M

25-26 August, Thurs.-Fri. Riverside County Visitors Center, Idyllwild

By Mark Rhoads



A perfect time for a call for a mission is when you are just settling down for a nights sleep. Never the less, load the gear and off to Idyllwild.

Once there I found Operations leader Kevin Walker and Base Camp

operator Mary Bowman getting assignments ready. It seems first we would have to locate a hiker by the name of John Boyd, age 40, who had earlier in the day experienced extreme leg cramps and was unable to hike on. His companions hiked on out and called for help. We finished loading gear and were just into the field when we heard voices. Fellow member Cameron Robbins shot on ahead and sure enough it was John. His cramps finally subsided and he was able to hike out. So... gear back in the car and off to home for at least some sleep. • RMRU











RMRU PHOTO BY JIM FAIRCHILD

TRAINING

Technical Problems

6 August, Sat. Big Rock, Lake Perris

By Bruce Gahagan



So as not to be redundent, August training was spent at Big Rock by a small but eager group of members who wanted to solve and resolve some of the problems experienced on the July training. The

editor asked me to be short for this particular article, so I will just say that it was a very successful day, answering quite a few questions for most of us. • RMRU

GOOD FOOD — RMRU wife Sondra Walker samples the sausage of RMRU member Joe Erickson before the morning rush of breakfast customers arrive at the annual Izaak Walton League Breakfast for RMRU. As per usual it was a success.



Notice!

The RMRU Newsletter is published 12 times per year by the Riverside Mountain Rescue Unit, Inc. It is intended primarily to inform the Regular and Sustaining Members.

If you would like to receive the newsletter on a regular basis, and at the same time become a Sustaining member, send your tax deductible donation of \$25 or more to:

Riverside Mountain Rescue Unit Post Office Box 5444 Riverside, California 92517